

OVER THE HILL GANG - TEMECULA VALLEY

**MAY 2017** 

The Shop Rag

### **President's Message**

Hi Gang,

I want to thank Bob Knight for the excellent job he has done with our website. The new site is now up and running. It is very user friendly and if utilized to its full potential, will serve as a catalyst for the club for many years to come. Hopefully, Bob will be able to demo the website for us at one of our monthly meetings. Please visit the new website and if there are other things you want to see or do on the site, please bring your ideas up at our monthly meeting for consideration.

I also want to again congratulate all the folks that won awards for their cars in May, Greg Vaughan, Sam and Carol Hitchcock, and Dave Maxwell. We have had a really good year so far, with quite a few trophies being won by our members. A testament to the great job everyone has done on their cars.

As summer approaches I'm sure we are all looking forward to our summer picnic. Bob ad Linda Piscotti have graciously offered to host the event again this year. It's going to be a lot of fun.

Don't forget breakfast ay Mo's Egg House every Tuesday morning and I will see you at our monthly meeting at Richies Diner on June 22<sup>nd</sup>.

# **Agenda for May 25 Meeting**

Call to Order – President Ray Amsler

Pledge of Allegiance – Ray Amsler

Approval of March Minutes

**Executive Reports:** 

Presidents Report – Ray Amsler

Vice President - Bill Mayfield

Secretary - Dee Dee Amsler

Treasurer – Sam Hitchcock

Membership – Craig Evans

Merchandise – Diane Oakden

Sunshine Report – Helen Manley

Events Manager – Dave Maxwell

### **Committee Reports:**

Progressive Dinner – Diane Oakden

Mystery Lunch - Charlie Lieber

Summer Picnic – Linda Piscotti

**Old Business** 

**New Business** 

Parts for Sale

50/50 Raffle

Adjournment

## **Coming Attractions**

- **Mo's Egg House** 7:30 am every Tuesday 27405 Jefferson Avenue, Temecula
- Yellow Basket, Clinton Keith Blvd, Wildomar, 4pm to 7pm, every first Tuesday.
- **My Buddies Pizza**, Mission Trail, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every second Wednesday
- **Douglas Burgers**, Central Avenue, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every third Wednesday

See the website for a current list of all area car shows www.overthehillgangtv.com

# OTHG Meeting Minutes - May 25, 2017

The meeting of the Over the Hill Gang-Temecula Valley was held on May 25, 2017 at Richie's Diner and was called to order by President, Ray Amsler at 7pm.

**Officers Present**: President, Ray Amsler, Vice President, Bill Mayfield; Treasurer, Sam Hitchcock; Secretary, Dee Dee Amsler.

Officers Absent: Membership, Craig Evans.

**President's Report**: Ray welcomed members and led the Club in the Pledge of Allegiance. He called for a motion to approve the April minutes. Motion to accept the minutes as published in the April Shop Rag was made by Larry McNair and seconded by Keith Manley. The motion was approved. Ray reported that the website is down right now and that Bob Knight is setting up the site on his servers, this will cost us a lot less money. It will be \$42.95 for 5 years, a savings of over \$700.00. We will have a new look and Bob should have the website up soon. He will demo the new site at a meeting in the near future.

Ray thanked the three hosts of the Progressive Dinner. It was a good time and was well attended. Rosie & George Long, Karin & Craig Evans, and Diane & Earl Oakden.

Ray also recognized the recent car show winners. At the Good Guys show in April, Keith Manley won an award, and George Ness and Henry Arras got a top 5 win with Henry's car. At the Bakersfield NSRA show, Steve Graves won a trophy; last week Dave Maxell won a trophy at My Buddies car show; and Sam & Carol Hitchcock received a 1st place in the Concours d'Elegance at the Muckenthaler Museum Car Festival. Greg Vaughan won three awards with his T-bucket in Redding.

We still need someone to take over the ROBO calls by the end of July or there might not be any more ROBO calls.

### **Officer Reports:**

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler had no report.

<u>Vice President</u> – Bill Mayfield reported that his son is back from Afghanistan. We have 25 members signed up for the Vets Car Show in October.

Membership - 32 members in attendance tonight.

<b>Birthdays for May:</b>	<b>Birthdays for June:</b>
May 3 – Marcy Vaughn	June 1 – Martha Sanford
May 3 – Sky King	June 9 – Kay Townsend
May 15 – Carol Hitchcock	June 10 – Rita Wears
May 19 – Ray Amsler	June 12 – Gary Frazier
	June 12 – Diane Oakden
	June 25 – Kim Sparks
	June 30 – Dave Maxwell

Gary Michael introduced his guest, Bonnie McCullough.



### **Sunshine Report:**

Ron & Joyce Neer are both dealing with serious illnesses.

Fran Ness had hip replacement surgery, fell and had to have it done all over again. She is now on the mend and doing well.

Anyone who needs to be sent a card, please call Helen Manley who is the Sunshine Secretary.

**Merchandise:** No report

**Events Manager:** Dave Maxwell reported some car shows coming up.

Bob's Big Boys in Norco 5/29. Pala Mesa on 5/28. Cruisin for a Cause at Lake Elsinore Casino 5/29. Mystery Lunch is scheduled for June 2 at Edelbrock Foundry in San Jacinto. Cruisin Grande in Escondido on Jule 9<sup>th</sup>. Meet at the flag at 2:30 pm. Dave is working on the Temecula Rod Run for next March with parking in front of the Antique Mall. Craig Evans is Wagon Master. Murrieta Rod Run in October with Dave Maxwell as Wagon Master. We might have parking at the Shootist like last year or Po Boys parking lot.

Dave mentioned that members could re-register for NSRA or join for the first time.

Dave brought some old car books that anyone can take.

### **Committee Reports:**

Plans are in the works for the Summer Picnic at Linda & Bob Piscotti's house on July 15th.

### **Old Business**:

Still need someone to take over the ROBO activity to relieve the President.

**New Business**: Members were asked if they want to go back to Pala Mesa for the next Christmas party. A vote was taken and it was voted down. Donna Maxwell will call Menifee Lakes Golf Club. Dave Lazzarini will check with Temeku Country Club and report back next meeting.

**Parts for Sale**: Right front fender for an '85 Chevrolet pickup; set of '63 (black & yellow) license plates.

50/50 Raffle: \$110 was collected. Winner is Tom Erickson for \$55.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

The next meeting will be **Thursday**, **June 22**, **at Richie's Diner Dinner 5:30 pm. Meeting 7:00pm.** 

The Shop Rag minutes will be posted on the OTHG website.

Dee Dee Amsler, Secretary